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MONTEREY COUNTY

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY COUNSEL
168 WEST ALISAL STREET, 3*° FLOOR, SALINAS, CALIFORNIA 93901-2439

{831) 755-5045 FAX: (831) 755-5283

LESLIE J. GIRARD Mary Grace Perry
COUNTY COUNSEL Deputy County Counsel
John E. Kesecker November 18, 2019
Fenton & Keller

Attorneys at Law

2801 Monterey — Salinas Highway
Post Office Box 791

Monterey, California 93942-0791

Re: Bianchi Ranch Application for Farmland Security Zone (FSZ) and FSZ Contract No. 2020-006

Dear: John E. Kesecker

The Monterey County Agricultural Preservation Review Committes is prepared to refer your/your
client’s request for a refund of the nonrefundable application fee submitted with the referenced application
for a Farmland Security Zone (FSZ) and FSZ Contract to the Board of Supervisors. Your/your client’s
request is being referred to the Board without a recommendation because Board of Supervisors Resolution
No. 01-486, at item 2., states that applications will be submitted with a non-refundable application fee.

Your/your clients request for a refund of the non-refundable application fee will be considered by
the Board at a Public Hearing before the Board of Supervisors on Tuesday., December 10, 2019 at 1:30
p.mn. at the Board of Supervisors Chambers, 168 W. Alisal Street, First Floor, Salinas, California.

Sincerely,

Leslie J. Girard

cc: Shandy Carroll, Agricultural Commissioner’s Office / Gregg MacFarlane, Assessor’s Office / Nadia
Garcia, RMA Planning Department / Joel Pablo, Clerk of the Board’s Office / Julian Lorenzano, Clerk of
the Board’s Office (w/o Enclosures)
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